OWG Report to ROS
April 16, 2009
The Operations Working Group (OWG) met March 27, 2009 and April 13, 2009.
On March 27th the OWG met for it regularly scheduled meeting. During the meeting the following items were discussed:
The OTF, chaired by Stan Morris, is in the process of drafting the winter storm drill. It will be similar to past drills scenarios with more simulations done by ERCOT training. This drill will be in November, most likely.

The BSTF submitted a written set of minutes from its last meeting. The BSTF discussed previous Black Start training with respect to roles and what needed to be improved. There was a task force discussion of up coming revisions of the NERC EOP standards. The task force reviewed the ERCOT RFP for black start resources. Two notable changes were captured, 1) the bid is for two consecutive years and the each unit has to have a bid of its own. In the past alternate units were bid by market participants. 
Kelly Blackmer gave presentation to the OWG on Black Start Training schedule for 2010 – If ERCOT is able to get their nodal OTS running, the training will be held at the ERCOT offices using the black start plan for 2010. If OTS is not ready then the BSTF training will be similar to 2008 and 2009 training.
Yvette Landin reviewed the changes that were made to the Antitrust Admonition.

The TRE report stated that the annual UFLS survey would be emailed on April 1, 2009 and the date and time of the activity would be April 29th at 11:00.
OGRR 221 an Administrative change was reviewed
OGRR 216 System Security Response Group (SSRG) has been at CIPWG and comments have now been received.

OGRR 217 Relay Misoperation report Form was tabled in order to make changes to the narrative section allowing more than 250 characters.
OGRR 218 Revise System Operator Training Requirements –OWG recommends the language up dated per its discussions and is anticipating the IA at the April 23rd meeting.
If time permits between the OWG meeting on 4/13/09 and this ROS meeting a verbal up date will be available.

 The following Entity representatives have served as chair of the OGRTF:

2009 – Kevin Morley (CenterPoint) (thru 3/09)

2008 – John Jonte (CenterPoint) 

2007 – Steve Knapp (Constellation)

2006 – Steve Knapp (Constellation)

2005 – Steve Knapp (Constellation)

2004 – David Darnell (CPS) 
2003 – Rick Keetch (RRI) 
2002 – Wayne Kemper (Reliant)

The OGRTF does not currently have a chair of the OGRTF and there have been no volunteers. Unless someone steps forward, the business of the OGRTF will be undertaken by the OWG during its meetings. 

